
1 Peter 3:12 
 

For the eyes of the Lord are on the righteous and his ears are attentive to 

their prayer, but the face of the Lord is against those who do evil.  

 

Peter cites Davidõs words after declaring that Christians must not try and 

ôeven the scoreõ when treated badly. Those who want to love life and see 

good days need to refrain from using words to harm those who have treated 

them badly.  We must turn from bad and do good deeds, which in return will 

give us peace.  

 

The Year 3 class has been learning about this bible reading this week. We 

discussed that we can fly off our prayers to God like a balloon rocket.  He not 

only knows us and sees us, but His ears are always open to hear our prayers. 

Sometimes God answers our prayers with a ôYesõ, sometimes He says ôNoõ 

and sometimes He says ôNot nowõ. But, He is always working in our lives and 

God knows what is best for us.  

 

Remember that God sees you and that His ears are always open to hear 

your prayers. Fly your prayers off to God like our balloon rocket, in Shout this 

week. God will see your need and hear your prayers, and this will move our 

great and wonderful God to answer you and help to strengthen you.  

 

God bless you and your family this week  

 

The Year Three Class 
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AUGUST 
20-24 Book WeekðKids Matter 
25 Working Bee 
26 Family Service Yr 4/5 
29 Principalôs Tour 
31 Volunteer Morning Tea 
 
SEPTEMBER 
1 Soccer Presentation Day 
4 Student Led Conferences 
5 SAPSASA Athletics 
10 LeMessurier Seminar 
25 SAPSASA Athletics Champ 
26 SRC Casual Day 
28 Last day of term 3 
 



 
 
 
 
Calendar Dates 
 
Friday  
9.00am 
óSHOUTô Led by 
Mrs Benham and the 
Year 3 class 
All welcome 
 
Monday Fortnightly 
(even weeks) 

2.45pm 
Assembly 
All welcome 
 
 
 
 
 

ABSENTEES 
 

Parents are reminded to 

notify the School on the 

day of late arrival or early 

departure, sickness or 

medical appointment 

and absent due to family 

reasons, preferably by 

9.00am either via:  
 

Skoolbag  
 

PH: 8270 5488 
 

Email: 

reception@osls.sa.edu.au  
 

Office Hours  

8.30am - 4.00pm  

Please do not telephone 

the office before 8.30am  

 

 

Armistice Centenary  
 

1918- 2018     
 

100 years on from the ending of the 

First World War, we will be celebrating 

as a school community this significant 

event. In the light of this centenary, I 

submitted a grant for the 

development of a memorial area at our school. This grant was supported by our 

Federal member (Mrs Nicole Flint) and Local member (Mr Steve Murray). The Hon 

Darren Chester, the Minister for Veteransõ Affairs, contacted me to let the school know 

that we have been successful in gaining a grant for $28000. This money will be used to 

create a memorial wall, raised area to take services and three new flagpoles.  

 

Mrs Nicole Flint and Mr Steve Murray will be at our Assembly on Monday 27 August to 

present the schools with 3 flags as a symbol of receiving the Centenary Armistice 

Grant. These flags will proudly fly on our new flagpoles in the memorial area. Many 

thanks to the Australian Government for this initiative.  

 

We invite the Our Saviour community to join us on this occasion and hear from the 

Ministers as well as meet them. An afternoon tea will be provided. The Assembly takes 

place in the Church and begins at 2:45pm. We would love to see you come along.  

 

SAPOL AT OUR SAVIOUR 
 

We really appreciated our visit from the Community SAPOL Branch who came to the 

school to speak not only to our students but also to parents about internet safety. With 

the Carly Ryan incident ever in our thoughts, we do well to make sure that our children 

are playing it safe online. Many practical suggestions and concerns were shared in the 

sessions. The use of social media and its associated dangers will only increase in the 

years ahead. All families should be aware of the issues and be speaking to their 

children about their online behaviour.  

 

SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY 
 

In the feedback I have received so far, all have agreed that we need a robust policy 

that not only reflects our Christian ethos but also one which deals with all electronic 

media. We will include a staff policy along with the document for parents and 

students. If you do not have a copy of the policy, you can view it in our last newsletter, 

or on Skoolbag. Colleen can also send you an electronic copy if you desire one.  



SOUTH AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT CAPITAL GRANT: $40000 
 

We have indeed been fortunate to receive this grant from our State 

Government for the improvement of our campus. In my application I 

focussed on three areas:  

1. Cabling and hardware for NBN and network  

2. Upgrade some classrooms with carpet, blinds and media  

3. Special furniture for our students with special learning needs (eg. Movement chairs)  

We have received $40000 to use in our school. Many thanks to the Government for this grant to improve our 

campus. Another reason to celebrate as a school.  

 

AN IMPORTANT REMINDER 
 

Students and families are reminded to be wary of approaches from strangers, especially when students are 

unaccompanied or travelling to and from school. If they are approached students should not respond and 

should not accept offers of rides or gifts.  

 

Students should seek the assistance of other nearby adults if they feel unsafe and should report the event to 

a trusted adult (parent or school staff member) as soon as possible. This incident is then to be reported to 

the police.  

 

Make sure your children if they are walking to school, or anywhere else for that matter understand how to 

keep safe.  
 

We honour God by serving others (Posted on 07/08/2018)  
 

Having recently journeyed on a study tour where we walked in the footsteps of 

Martin Luther across central Germany, one highlight was visiting the village of 

Neuendettelsau. This small town was founded more than 700 years ago, and in 

1837 a determined Pastor Wilhelm Lohe came to the village and transformed it. 

He established a Lutheran Church, mission society and the Deaconess Institute; 

established to train ladies to serve the elderly and disabled.   Today the ôDiakonie 

Neuendettelsauõ employs 7,600 people through various enterprises such as 

hospitals, schools, universities, butchers, bakeries and florists.  

 

While the Diakonie enterprise was of great interest to me, it was the heart of these 

Lutheran organisations that impacted me most.   On the hotel wall where we 

stayed and in each room on the wall, there was a piece of artwork which 

illustrated their ministry òthe 7 works of mercyó 

1. Feed the hungry  

2. Refresh the thirsty  

3. Shelter the homeless  

4. Clothe the naked  

5. Visit the sick  

6. Visit the imprisoned; and  

7. Bury the dead  

 

The artwork reflects the scripture in Matthew 25 versus 34 -36 

 

òThen the King will say to those on his right, ôCome, you who are blessed by my Father; take your 

inheritance, the kingdom prepared for you since the creation of the world. 35  For I was hungry and you 

gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you 

invited me in,   I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in prison 

and you came to visit me.  

 

On tour I received a greater appreciation for our Lutheran heritage and identity, and it was the people that 

impacted me most, their love and humble service for the communities they care for.  

Each one of our Learning Communities are a significant statement of our Lutheran heritage and identity, 

and it is my prayer that like our brothers and sisters in Germany, we impact our students and families with 

love and humble service, as we honour God by serving others together.  

 

Steve Sanders  

Strategy & Project Director LESNW  



WORKING BEE TIME: This Saturday (25 August) at 9:00AM  
 

We are always dependent on our working bees to help with the 

maintenance around the school. I have always found them enjoyable and a 

great time to catch up with others.  

 

We have some big events coming up at the school with a visit from our 

Federal and Local Members, a Principalõs Tour, Soccer Presentation and 

Break-Up, to name a few. The campus is always well -cared for by students 

and we can make sure it keeps looking its best. This week we will be 

mulching and tidying up around the grounds.  

 

Be a ôbusy beeõ and come along and join us. Morning tea provided. 

 

Save the Date: OSLS Gourmet Wine Night  

 

Rob Sellars 

 

 

˯̕  ̒˳̖́̉̏̕  ̒ˬ̔̈̅̒́̕  ̎˳̃̈̏̏̌ 

˧̏̒̍̅̕  ̔˷̉̎  ̅ˮ̉̇̈̔ 

Saturday 20 October 2018  
7.00pm  -   10.00pm 

 

Our Saviour Lutheran School Gym  
(Karnkendi)  

$30.00  COST INCLUDES:   
º Receive your complementary souvenir glass and 
champagne on arrival 

º Gourmet cheese platters to share 
º Wine tasting 

º Wine for sale or order - cash/credit card 

º Auctions 

º Door prizes 
º Raffles 
 

Tickets on Sale Monday 27 August 2018 



 


